
Vaughan and Dora, 
  
Thank you for all you did for me on my recent safari that took place from June 30th to July 16th, 2019 
at Nsonga's Kantunta Safari Lodge and Namwala GMA. 
  
My objective was leopard and sable but the safari turned out to be so much more than that. Greg 
Michelson, my PH , was an outstanding hunter and guide who had a great knowledge of both the area 
and the game animals we hunted. In the 15 days we hunted hard and the success was beyond my 
expectations. I was able to kill nine animals- Leopard, Sable, Kudu, Waterbuck, Hartebeest, 
Reedbuck, Puku, Impala, and Bushpig. We saw many other species which we were not hunting which 
added to the adventure. 
  
While hunting leopard, bait is required, but I was really impressed that you and Greg were only 
interested in harvesting trophy quality animals of every species. Namwala is large enough that even 
with 15 days, it never seemed repetitive and certainly never got boring. The availability of game was 
very good even with the extremely dry and warm conditions for this time of year. As you know, the 
quality of game was extraordinary. I was able to harvest a leopard that measured 8 feet nose to tail on 
the seventh day. My kudu was 50 inches, my sable was 43 inches, and my waterbuck was 27 inches. 
All my other animals were very good trophies for the species in Zambia. 
  
Your staff, both on the truck and at the lodge were hard working and very helpful. My tent and 
accommodations was very comfortable and clean. The hippos in the river and grazing during the night 
were a constant reminder that this is the REAL Africa.  
  
The main lodge was most impressive and the food was outstanding thanks to Dora and your staff. I 
really enjoyed the game we had, as we had a chance to eat something from most of my trophies. 
  
Greg Michelson is the most intense professional hunter and guide I have hunted with in any country.. 
As for me, I enjoyed that and appreciated the tremendous effort. You do not kill 135 leopards without 
that type of effort and attention to detail. 
  
Vaughan, you and Dora have done a wonderful job with every aspect of providing a true safari and 
African adventure. 
  
Please do not hesitate to use this letter as a reference and provide my contact information to 
interested parties for you and Greg. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Lyle Kresge 
 


